
St. Mary's is a Stewardship Parish, comprised of the faith�filled communi�es of St. Mary's Church and St. James Chapel. Together, we are 

devoted to the spreading of the Gospel message of Jesus Christ through deeds, prayer and the �

sacrificial giving of our Time, our Talent and our Treasure.�

Saint Mary's Parish Bulletin 

 

�

Pastor� Rev. Paul Desmarais �

Pastor Emeritus� Rev. John F. Heaney

Deacon Assistant� Rev. Mr. John S. Shea

Deacon Assistant� Rev. Mr. Paul A. Theroux

Deacon Assistant� Rev. Mr. Ray Castaldi

Director of Rel. Ed.� Sally Lambert 401�213�6276�

Parish Manager� Doug Noble 401�225�8818 �

Parish Accountant� Brenda DeMerchant

Parish Secretary� Dolly Theroux�

Parish Main. Supervisor         Tom Tetzner�

�

�

St. Mary's Parish & Rectory� (401) 364�7214 �

Society of St. Vincent de Paul� (401) 364�9413�

 

St. Mary's Parish Website & email Address

dolly@stmjparish.org

dnoble@stmjparish.org stmjparish@aol.com

�

�

� Please call rectory in advance.�

Marriage� Please call Fr. Paul at least one year in 

� advance.�

Priesthood� Please call the Office of Voca.ons�

� (401) 831�8011�

�

�

St. Mary’s �

4:00pm�

10:00am�

Holy Day of Obliga3on� 7:00pm�

Confessions � Saturdays�  3:15pm to 3:45pm�

�

�

5:30pm�

8:30am�

Monday � Friday� 8:30am�

Holy Day of Obliga3on� 8:30am�

�

Summer Weekend Schedule �

(Effec�ve Memorial Day thru Labor Day)�

�

5:30 pm�

8:00am, 9:15am, 10:30am�

�

Rosary:�

Monday thru Friday� 8:00am�

Confessions:�

Saturdays� 4:45pm to 5:15pm�

�

Adora
on: Mary, Mother of Mercy Eucharis
c Chapel�

Monday through� 9:00am�

Wednesday � 7:00pm�

Holy Hour Wednesday� 7:00pm � 8:00pm�

Healing Service Wednesday� 8:00pm�

Healing Mass second Sunday of the month �

Sept�June� 2:00pm�

 

437 Carolina Back Road Carolina, RI 02812�

�

2079 Matunuck School House Rd

Charlestown, RI 02813�



�

�

Saturday, December 8, 2018�

St. Mary’s/St. James�None�

Sunday, December 9,  2018�

10:00 am �St. Mary’s�Mary Lyn Mackin�

�

Wednesday, December 12, 2018�

8:30 am�St. James�Olga & Sabato Grappone�

8:30 am �St. James�Dr. Donato Palermino�

�

MASS INTENTIONS NEXT WEEKEND�

Saturday, December 15, 2018�

4:00 pm�St. Mary’s�Paul Smith�

10:00 am�St. Mary’s�Columbus DiPietro�

�

Wednesday, December 20, 2018�

8:30 am�St. James�Mary Lenihan�

�

�

�

�

�

�

�

�

�

�

Dates for December Parish Enrichment Program:�

December 9 �

�First Communion Meeting at St. Mary’s 9:00 am, 

mass at 10:00.�

�

Confirmation 10:00 mass at St. Mary’s then class. (If 

you signed up for the healing mass for this day, no 

class attendance needed.)�

�

December 16�

PEP at the Chariho Middle School 10:00�

�

December 23 � Christmas Pageant!� 11:15 am 

start.� We need� Joseph, shepherds, angels, trumpeter, 

innkeeper! Please contact Sally Lambert to join. 

Rehearsal TBA. �

�

December 24�

Christmas Vigil Mass at St. Mary’s 4:00 pm�

�

�

�

�

�

�

�

�

�

�

�

�

�

The Church asks us to understand that Christ, who 

came once in the flesh, is prepared to come again.  

When we remove all obstacles to His presence He 

will come, at any hour and moment, to dwell 

spiritually in our hearts, bringing with Him the 

riches of His grace.�

� �St. Charles Borromeo�

�

�

Donations for our newborn King are being accepted in 

the Adoration Chapel.  Suggested items are pacifiers, 

books, shampoo and diapers.  All donations will go to 

the Mother of Life Center.  Please spend some time 

with Him this Advent.  He desires to “dwell spiritually 

in our hearts”.�

�

Holy Hour in the Main Chapel on Wednesdays 

from 7�8pm is postponed until the spring.  There 

will be Eucharistic Adoration in the Adoration 

Chapel from 7�8pm.�

�

Please contact Carol Sullivan at 401�265�9255 with 

any questions.�

�

�

To add someone to the prayer list, please call Gerry 

Theroux at 401 783�1943 or email 

gerryt10@earthlink.net.�

�

Adoration Chapel Hours are:�

Monday 9 am � 8 pm�

�

Tuesday and Wednesday�

6 am � 8 pm�

(Rosary/Mass 8 am � 9 am each day)�

�

First Friday Adoration�

9am � 5pm�

SECOND SUNDAY OF ADVENT—DECEMBER 9, 2018 



 

BUDGET REQUIRED � $6,597.00�

�

BUDGET COLLECTION RECEIVED�

� December 2, 2018�$4,482.00�

� Other�$1,554.00�

� �

Second Collection this weekend is the Retirement 

Fund for Religious.  Aging religious need your help.  

Senior Catholic sisters, brothers, and religious order 

priests ministered for years for little to no pay.  Their 

sacrifices now leave their religious communities 

without adequate retirement savings.  Your gift to 

today’s second collection for the Retirement Fund for 

Religious helps to provide medications, nursing care, 

and more for tens of thousands of elderly religious.  

Please be generous.�

�

Parishioners of St. Mary’s/St. James:  Please make 

out all checks that are payable to the church and chapel 

to St. Mary’s Church.  Please record on memo line 

what the check is intended for.  This makes it easier to 

direct payment where it is intended.  Thanks for your 

help in this matter.�

�

�

�

�

�

�

�

�

�

�

�

Below are the dates for the St. James Coffee Socials, 

held after the 8:30 a.m. Mass on the last Sunday of 

each month September through June.�  We hope you 

will attend.�  Donations of baked goods are always 

appreciated!�  However, if you'd also like to also join 

our informal group, please call Ginny Kovaleski at 401

�364�7317 for more information.�

�

December 30*�

January 27�

February 24�

March 31�

April 28�

�

*If we have enough volunteers to staff the 

kitchen.�

�

 

�

RESPECT LIFE THEME 2018 “BE NOT AFRAID”�

Jesus is always with us.��“Behold, I am with you 

always, until the end of the age”..(MATT. 28:20)�

��

Under the guidance of Our Blessed Mother, “Do 

whatever he tells you.” (John 2:5)�

�

Think about praying for an unborn baby and their 

families.  Every day 4000 babies are killed by 

abortion.  They have so little protection only the hand 

of God can end this.  Prayer is the best weapon to help 

them…the most effective.  Say this prayer for nine 

months to save a baby’s life.�

�

Jesus, Mary and Joseph, I love you very much, I beg 

you to spare the life of the unborn baby that I have 

spiritually adopted who is in danger of abortion.�

.BEING PRO�LIFE is:�

� � � ��believing that a baby's life is a gift that should be 

cherished.�

� � � �believing that a mother is a precious human life 

with value and dignity.�

� � � �believing that all human life belongs only to the 

Creator who gave us life.�

� � � �believing that all life is God's to give and take .��

�

Respect Life Rose for week of��December 9

th  

is for John 

Cantele �

��

�

�

�

Shop on AmazonSmile and 0.5% of your purchase price will 

be donated to R.I. Right to Life.  Visit Smile.amazon.com and 

select “Rhode Island Right To Life Educational Fund”�

��

Respect Life Ministry is sponsoring a Food and Personal Care 

Drive for our friends in need at RICAN.� Boxes will be at the 

churches with list of�needed items.� Thank you.�

�

Respect Life Events:�

Friday, January 18th at National Mall, Washington D.C.�

Busses organized by Diocese of Providence Office of Life and 

Family, contact Carol at �

rioutreach@dioceseofprovidence.org  or (401) 4217833x218�

�

2019 Rhode Island Pro Life State Rally, Tuesday, January 

22nd, 3�4pm in State House Rotunda�

�

For Respect Life news and events in the area and Diocese, 

please check out the ministry’s Facebook page “St. Mary’s 

Respect Life Ministry”�

�

 



�

�

�

�

John the Baptist was not the only person who went 

about saying; “Prepare the way of the Lord.”  From 

Old testament prophets to today we still say; 

“Prepare the way of the Lord.”  Each act of 

kindness or charity, each time we go out of our way 

to help someone, we reflect our Lord’s presence in 

the world.  Not all of us will be Mother Teresa or 

St.  Vincent de Paul, but small acts of kindness go a 

long way.  It isn’t only the Christmas season that is 

about giving gifts to each other, all year long we 

can share the gift of ourselves with others.�

�

Jesus said that all it takes is giving a  cp of cold 

water to someone thirsty and we are his disciple.  

Helping St. Vincent de Paul Society or our Right to 

Life Committee when they sponsor collections; or 

gifts touch hearts.  Ultimately that is all we can do, 

the most important thing of all is touch the life and 

heart of another person in what we do.�

�

�

�

�

�

�

�

�

�

�

�

 Readings for the week of December 9, 2018�

Sunday:���������� Bar 5:1�9/Ps 126:1�2, 2�3, 4�5, 6 [3]/Phil 1:4�6, 

8�11/Lk 3:1�6�

Monday:��������� Is 35:1�10/Ps 85:9ab and 10, 11�12, 13�14 [Is 

35:4f]/Lk 5:17�26�

Tuesday:��������� Is 40:1�11/Ps 96:1�2, 3 and 10ac, 11�12, 13 [Is 

40:10ab]/Mt 18:12�14�

Wednesday:��� Zec 2:14�17 or Rv 11:19a; 12:1�6a, 10ab/Jdt 

13:18bcde, 19 [15:9d]/Lk 1:26�38 or Lk 1:39�47�

Thursday:������� Is 41:13�20/Ps 145:1 and 9, 10�11, 12�13ab [8]/

Mt 11:11�15�

Friday: Is 48:17�19/Ps 1:1�2, 3, 4 and 6 [Jn 8:12]/Mt 11:16�19�

Saturday:�������� Sir 48:1�4, 9�11/Ps 80:2ac and 3b, 15�16, 18�19 

[4]/Mt 17:9a, 10�13�

Next Sunday:� Zep 3:14�18a/Is 12:2�3, 4, 5�6 [6]/Phil 4:4�7/Lk 

3:10�18�

��

Observances for the week of December 9, 2018�

Sunday:���������� 2nd Sunday of Advent�

Tuesday:��������� St.� Damasus I, Pope�

Wednesday:��� Our Lady of Guadalupe�

Thursday:������� St.� Lucy, Virgin & Martyr�

Friday: St.� John of the Cross, Priest & Doctor of the Church�

Next Sunday:� 3rd Sunday of Advent�

��

�

�

�

�

�

�

�

�

ADVENT 

 

O Child of promise, come! 

O come, Emmanuel! 

Come, prince of peace, to David's throne; 

Come, God with us to dwell! 

The Lord's true Servant, come, 

In whom is his delight, 

On whom his Holy Spirit rests, 

The gentiles promised light! 

O come, Anointed One, 

To show blind eyes your face! 

Good tidings to the poor announce; 

Proclaim God's year of grace! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

�

OUR  GIVNG  TREES  ARE UP  AND READY FOR  

YOUR  GENEROUS  DONATIONS�

�

Choose an envelope off the Giving Tree, designed & decorated by our PEP Classes.  �

Purchase a gift card from Wal�Mart, Stop&Shop, Cumberland Farm, and the 

MiniSuper (these stores are the most easily accessible for our clients)�

Activate a monetary amount on that card at the store where you purchased it. �

Put the gift card in the envelope. �

Place the envelope in the collection basket at Mass. �

 

God Bless. 

 

�

 

 

 

 

St Vincent de Paul Breakfast/Lunch Program, 8:30-

11:30 at St Mary’s, building behind the Rectory. 

Our Program runs Oct-April, 2

nd

 & 4

th

 Wed of the 

month 

Join us ! 

Call for help        401-364-9413 

Call to Join SVdP   401-364-3242 ask for Cheryl 

�
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THE IMMACULATE CONCEPTION OF THE BLESSED VIRGIN MARY - DECEMBER 8, 2018 

 

HOLY DAY READINGS - EXCERPTS TO PLACE IN YOUR COMMUNICATIONS 

First Reading: 

I will put enmity between you and the woman, 

and between your offspring and hers. (Gn 3:15a) 

Psalm: 

Sing to the Lord a new song, for he has done marvelous deeds. (Ps 98) 

Second Reading: 

He chose us in him, before the foundation of the world, 

to be holy and without blemish before him. (Eph 1:4) 

Gospel: 

Then the angel said to her, 

"Do not be afraid, Mary, 

for you have found favor with God. 

Behold, you will conceive in your womb and bear a son, 

and you shall name him Jesus." (Lk 1:30-31) 

 

Excerpts from the Lectionary for Mass ©2001, 1998, 1970 CCD. 

The English translation of Psalm Responses from Lectionary for Mass © 1969, 1981,  

1997, International 

 

 

WHY DO WE DO THAT? - CATHOLIC LIFE EXPLAINED 

Question: 

I've heard some people say that Jesus was "immaculately conceived" because he didn't have a biological father. But 

today we celebrate Mary. What do we mean by the "Immaculate Conception"? 

 

Answer: 

Sometimes this Catholic phrase can be confused in popular media. The Immaculate Conception actually applies to 

Mary. We celebrate that she was conceived free of original sin. When the angel Gabriel appeared to Mary, he stated 

that she was "full of grace." Since God is outside of time, she was able to receive the graces of Christ's redemption. 

Mary did not experience the effects of the Fall. That doesn't mean she didn't have free will! At the Annunciation, 

Mary could have rejected Gabriel's invitation, just as Eve rejected God in the garden. With Mary's yes to God's plan, 

she is often called the New Eve, as Jesus is the New Adam. Their fidelity restores what was lost to us in the Fall.�

�

�
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�

The annual Nativity Lighting is coming up at the Rhode Island 

Statehouse!�

�

Please join us for the 6th Annual Nativity Lighting at the 

Rhode Island Statehouse (in the Rotunda area) on 

Wednesday, December 19th from 3 to 4 pm!�

�

We'll light our beautiful Nativity Scene, celebrating the 

coming birth of Christ who is the Light of the World! �We'll 

sing holy Christmas carols and eat delicious Christmas 

cookies donated by Buono's Bakery!�

�

This event is presented by the Joy to the World Nativity 

Committee, and is sponsored by The Thomas More Society 

and Media sponsors Relevant Radio and The Rhode Island 

Catholic!�

 

 

 

 

 

�

�

�

Donations for Christmas flowers to decorate the 

Church and Chapel are needed.  If you wish to 

donate please put your donation in our Christmas 

Flower offering envelopes.  Envelopes are available at 

both St. Mary’s and St. James.  Please make all checks  

payable to St. Mary’s Church and put on memo like 

for Christmas flowers.  Thank you for your support.�

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MAKE A JOYFUL NOISE TO THE LORD! 

 

I am extending an open invitation to 

parishioners who would like to consider 

joining the choir at St. Mary's.  We are a very 

enthusiastic, fun-loving and welcoming 

group looking for new members.  As the hymn 

goes, "All Are Welcome."  You do not 

need to read music in order to join.  The time 

commitment is thirty minutes before 

the 10 AM Sunday Mass and if you wanted to 

cantor, thirty minutes after mass.  It does 

not require coming out for a rehearsal during 

the week.  We have heard some wonderful 

voices in the congregation so why not join the 

choir and lead in worship.  Contact our 

music director, Joe Theroux at 

josephtheroux@hotmail.com or at 401-410-3278 

if interested. 

 

�

�

�

�


